Building Strong Foundations:
The Pillars of Financial Excellence for

Special Districts

By Rick Wood, CSDA Chief Finance & Operations Officer

In the realm of cash and investment management for
special districts in California, establishing comprehensive
financial practices is foundational. Comparable to a sturdy
three-legged stool, these practices provide stability for
effectively utilizing public funds. The key components of
this framework are the annual budget, investment policy,
and reserve policy, all of which must align harmoniously
with the district’s long-term strategic objectives.

The annual budget serves as the initial pillar, often

the most rigorously structured financial guide within
districts across the state. The budget not only informs

the management of operational funds, but also enhances
public transparency when made accessible on the

district’s website. By ensuring public access to budgetary
allocations, districts can mitigate extensive public records
requests, thereby fostering trust and understanding among
constituents.

Equally critical is the investment policy, recommended by
California government code §53600 for all special districts.
Beyond mere compliance, this policy should be a ‘living,
breathing’ document subject to annual review and board
approval. Crafting a flexible investment strategy allows
districts to maximize revenue streams while demonstrating
prudent financial stewardship. It is imperative to draft

a policy broad enough to adapt to fluctuating market
conditions, thereby avoiding undue constraints on
investment decisions. To assist districts in this endeavor,
CSDA offers an investment policy template within its
Sample Policy Handbook, available to members at csda.net.

Complementing these pillars is the reserve policy, which
necessitates a forward-thinking approach. Adequate
financial reserves are indispensable for ensuring both short
and long-term operational stability. By establishing reserve -
policies that account for economic uncertainties and
facilitate strategic planning, districts can mitigate fiscal
risks and facilitate prudent resource allocation.

In evaluating financial management practices, special
districts must also scrutinize their banking relationships.
Given the unique nature of holding public funds, districts
must prioritize banking institutions that offer low fees
and high-quality service. Districts should explore diverse
banking options, even those that are not local, to optimize
the management of public funds effectively.

Furthermore, transparency serves as a cornerstone of
ethical governance and public engagement. Attaining
third-party recognition, such as the Special Districts
Leadership Foundation’s District Transparency Certificate
of Excellence, can allow districts to demonstrate their
commitment to accountable governance. This free program
offers a structured checklist for districts to evaluate their
transparency and showcase their efforts to foster public
trust and confidence.

By adhering to these principles of sound financial
management, California special districts can fortify
their fiscal foundations and uphold their commitment to
effective governance and public service.
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